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Papeete, October 29th 2004




Open letter










       to the President of the French Republic






       Palais de l’Elysée






                  Paris

        

The Association Moruroa e tatou has 3900 members, including former workers in Moruroa and Fangataufa and the widows of those who have already passed away. The Association has joined the many Polynesians who are demanding the dissolution of the Assembly of Polynesia and calling for fresh territorial elections.

Since 1996, under your leadership, the government of France has decided to grant Polynesia an annual fund as compensation for the damages caused by nuclear tests. In July 2003, you announced in Tahiti that this fund would be allocated indefinitely. For nearly 10 years since the creation of this fund, the Flosse government has been using the money, which amounts to 18 billion CFP (US$ 173.5million), for extravagant expenses. Not one Pacific Franc has been allocated to the victims of nuclear tests or their families, despite the fact that they are the ones who have been most affected. 

On several occasions we wrote to Mr. Gaston Flosse highlighting the difficulties and problems the former workers are facing, particularly as far as their health is concerned. All our letters remained unanswered and no interview with Mr. Flosse has been granted. 

The return of Mr. Flosse at the head of the government of Polynesia will certainly hinder the smooth running of democracy in our country at a time when it is urgently needed. It is not acceptable within the French Republic to be able to buy elected representatives, to remunerate political friends on public funds and to squander public funds on the salaries of numerous ministers. The successive governments of Mr. Flosse did not succeed or did not bother to solve the problems of the many Polynesians (amongst them most of the former workers of Moruroa and Fangataufa) who live below the poverty line. Nor did it bother to take care of our youth who have been greatly neglected.

We are confident that fresh elections will enable the Polynesians to make a choice for their future, so that they can freely and clearly express their preferences. This is why we think it is highly important that you should take exclusively the interests of the Polynesian people into consideration in pronouncing the dissolution of the Assembly of French Polynesia. 

In denying the Polynesians this right, you would, Mr. President, take the risk of being held responsible for a  potential social explosion.

Respectfully yours,









M. Roland Pouira Oldham









President
